
SCV Trustees Meeting 

June 8, 2020 

Via Zoom Video Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. 

2. Roll Call 

3. Pledge of Allegiance led by Suzan Solomon 

4. Approval of Agenda – Vote not taken 

5. It was decided to table the minutes of the January 27, 2020 meeting. 

6. School District Reports 

 

Saugus - Shared regarding their various committee.  Including opening in the fall and safety.  

Discussed parent feedback regarding opening in fall for the new school year.  The district Has 

multiple facilities projects at all campuses during distance learning. 

 

Sulphur Springs - Has a board opening due to the resignation Brenda Martinez Gerson, who 

moved out of the district.   The board voted to fill the position by appointment.  They are 

accepting applications for trustee area 3 through Friday, June 12th.  A special meeting will be 

held on Wednesday, June 17th.  Discussed their two committees.  Discussed plans for opening in 

fall.  The district is presenting on YouTube on June 9th, to the community, the various 

alternatives being considered for the fall opening. 

 

Hart – In the process of conducting drive through graduations.  They are going well.  Students 

are involved in the communities and are involved in the protests, which trustees were 

encouraged by.  The district has formed a committee on how to open in for fall.  

 

College of the Canyons – Classes in the fall will be online.  There are four sessions for summer, 

which will be online.  Graduation was Friday, June 5th.  2500 Graduates, their largest class ever.  

The ages ranged from 81 years old to 17 years old.  Chancellor Dianne Van Hook has emergency 

powers.  Looking at large budget cuts.  They are finding it tough to anticipate 

attendance/registration due to the current environment, which is causing uncertainty.  Proud of 

students involved in the protests.  For CTE classes, they may have some labs on campus, in 

larger areas.  Invested in software for some classes, so students can carry out lab assignments 

online.  Tough to transition to online because of many requirements and various approvals 

needed.  Distributed lawn signs to help students celebrate graduating.  Looking for advocacy to 

disband Calbright, an online campus, so the money can be redistributed to other colleges. 

 

Newhall - Working on reducing their budget expenditures.  Superintendent put together 

committees to develop models for instruction for next year.  Received survey results from 

parents on opening for next year.  Most parents would like to return to normalcy.  Board will 

hear recommendations at the June 9th meeting.  Assistant superintendent of human resources 

and assistant superintendent of business have left the district.  Director of fiscal services retired. 

Moving some special education is moving from Stevenson Ranch to Wiley Canyon. 

 

7. Discussed holding a candidate forum.  It was mentioned PTA will be putting out information for 

the upcoming elections.  It will be determined later if a special meeting will be held for a 

candidate forum. 



8. Meeting adjourned. 


